Namibia:

A year in
rhino land

On 1 June | travelled to
Namibia to meet the staff
of the Save the Rhino

Trust (SRT), an organisation
that Save the Rhino has

supported for over 10 years.

It is also where Michael
Hearn, after whom my
Internship is named, was
Director of Research.

Lizzie Whitebread
Michael Hearn Intern

We then drove to Khorixas, where | stayed
the night in a gorgeous lodge, before
heading off on Sunday to Palmwag,

in Namibia's brutally arid Northwestern
Kunene region. It's here that SRT conducts
its vital anti-poaching and monitoring work
in order to understand and protect the
area's desert-adapted population of black
rhino: the largest free-ranging population
of rhino anywhere in the world, which, given
that there are only just over a thousand

of this subspecies in fotal, highlights just
how precarious the situation is.

After a week I'd seen giraffe, kudu, aryx;
a cheetah, a few desert elephants; and
hundreds of zebra. But no rhinos! They
are elusive creatures - something which
has undoubtedly helpadthem to survive,

My first rhino encounter finally came a
few days later. sfmsan had a ca!l to say

to the Rufford Maurice Laing Foundation
for the grant of £26,000 fer the vehicle.

Most of my days at SRT consisted of a
combination of driving around the massive
landscape, entering rhino sightings data
into the database, and hanging out with
the guys from Round River Conservation,
who for the last four years have been
conducting research into rhino habitat with
SRT. | also got to spend a week camping

in the middle of nowhere and helping

the camel patrol team in their daily rhino
tracking expeditions, and Simson even took
me to visit Etosha National Park, where

we saw around 40 elephants and four
rhinos at a waterhole; another experience
I'liremember forever. After only a month

in Namibia it was time to-come home, and

| left with such a huge amount of respect
for everyone who works at SRT and for the
crucial role they play in rhino conservation.

As with Mike, my job at 5R| has been the
'ﬁrst step along the dirt rﬂadie acareer

Thank you again to the Linbury Trust, the
Ashden Charitable Trust, Mark Leonard Trust
and the JJ Charitable Trust, whose annual
grants totalling £20,000 make the Michael
Hearn Internship possible. Thank you also




